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Background:                
Mr. George Studor is a senior project engineer, developing and flying increasingly sophisticated stand-alone wireless instrumentation systems, LASER RADAR video and leak locating systems on NASA’s Space Shuttle and International Space Station to meet specific data needs for operational engineering uses. George has been advancing the state of-the-art of programmable Surface Acoustic Wave-based radios and no-power sensor-tags. A 1976 USAF Academy and AFIT post-graduate in Astronautical Engineering and C130 pilot, has been with NASA since 1983.  At JSC, he watched over Shuttle ground turnaround operations, started the Space Shuttle Orbiter periodic inspection program, built the recovery program schedules after the Shuttle Challenger accident, managed the Space Station Freedom Verification Program, and then spent 2 years in technology transfer at Montana State University, before coming back to JSC in 1996.

Abstract:  

For future NASA vehicles, George is hoping to improve the modularity, functionality and performance by promoting an aerospace industry effort he calls “Fly-by-Wireless”. The approach is to minimize cables and connectors across the aerospace industry by providing reliable, lower cost, and higher performance alternatives for the entire vehicle and program life-cycle.  It consists of system engineering to optimize the vehicle provisions for utilities/connectivity in accessible zones complemented by an ever-maturing set of technology alternatives to cables and connectors.  Active and passive RFID tags, Wireless Local Area Networks, and other proven technologies like the Space Shuttle’s Wireless Instrumentation Systems are all a part of the trade space, until even more effective technology options are matured. These might be data on power lines, optical communication links and even a suite of sensors with no cables, batteries or external power.  NASA needs the entire aerospace community to join with others waging a “war on wires” to bring the state of the art up across the board – providing the basis for efficiencies and capabilities NASA needs for its upcoming Lunar and Mars missions. 
